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OM Martin Potter  VE3OAT, the Regional MS Coordinator, IARU Region 2, has taken lot of pains to put observations  of  2003-04, on the Radio Pyongyang transmissions on 3560 kHz, again to a comprehensive report with some statistical analysis. He has  taken two important variables like the Radio Frequency and the other, the characteristic AC hum, the station produces all the time.


The conclusions drawn have been:

· Radio Frequencies have been generally in the same range of values since observations began in 2000.

· Audio hum is now observed somewhat less frequently than before, and is generally closer to 50 Hz, thn before, possibly due to improvements at the transmitter and its power source.

· No correlation was found between the hum and radio frequency.

The attachment to his concise report are:

· Complete VE3OAT intruder logs for Voice of Korea, 3560 kHz.

· Essential details extracted from the logs and entered in spread sheet.

· Chart of voice of Korea radio frequencies, by date, from spread sheet.

· Chart of Voice of Korea hum tones, by date, from spread sheet.

· Correlation of hum tones with RF, from spread sheet.

While the efforts made so far away, is creditable, there are many opportunities for the Monitors in the nearby countries like Japan, Taiwan, China, Malayasia, Thailand ,New Zealand and Australia, thrown wide open to study, the various spurious emissions generated by Voice of Korea, which are heard in the 20, 15 and at times in the 10 metre bands.  I request the National Monitoring Coordinators of Thailand and New Zealand to try a study  on this Radio Station, which  is a consistent violator of the norms.


The reports from JARL, are not forthcoming these days, possibly due to reorganization work at the JARL HQ etc.,

Please visit the web sites of Regions 1, 2 and 3  of IARU Monitoring Systems at the following ids.:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.darc.de/referate/hf/bandwacht/index.html
www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2  and   iarumsr2@storm.ca
www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/ms/r3msnl.htm                 
                                                   


The newsletter has  the usual xls and doc files for your perusal.

All the very best , 73

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.

This newsletter is sent by E-mail to the Regional Coordinators of Region 1,2,  and  the Directors and R3 HQ, International Co-ordinator, and to other  contributing members. The  newsletter is put up in the web site of Region 3, in the “Monitoring Systems” area, for all for reference, from the R3 HQ.
